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The Americas were declared free of poliomyelitis in 1994, and now that the
global eradication initiative has been launched, other regions of the world should soon

be able to boast the same achievement.

In the near future, when polio has been eradicated from the rest of the world, the

potential sources of wild poliovirus include research, teaching, diagnostic, or vaccine-

producing laboratories, which could reintroduce the virus into the environment and cause

new epidemics.

Pursuant to Resolution CE126.R4, adopted by the 126™ Session of the Executive
Committee of the Pan American Health Organization on 27 June 2000, we are
requesting from your office the commitment to guarantee containment of the wild viruses
stored in those laboratories, thus averting the risk of reintroducing the virus into the
environment and guaranteeing that the tremendous efforts made to achieve eradication

are not endangered.

The Global Action Plan for Laboratory Containment of Wild Polioviruses,
annexed, contains the information necessary for understanding the scope of the task at

hand and the activities needed to carry it out.

We would like to take this opportunity to seek your commitment to support this

task, which we have no doubt that your Government will successfully complete.

Sincerely yours,

e D

The Honorable Tommy G. Thompson

Secretary

U. S. Department of Health and Human Services
200 Independence Avenue, S. W.

Washington, D. C. 20210

oc: Dr. David Satcher
Dr. Arthur J. Lawrence
cc: Dr. Thomas E. Novotny
Mr. Richard S. Walling
Ms. Ann Blackwood
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Director





